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In recent years, the conversation 
around mental health has gained 
significant momentum, yet the stigma 
surrounding it remains pervasive, 
particularly when it comes to suicide.
The phrase “it’s okay to talk” has emerged as a vital 
rallying cry in suicide prevention efforts, serving as 
both a reminder and an invitation to discuss mental 
health struggles openly. This simple yet profound 
statement carries the potential to save lives by 
challenging societal norms and encouraging 
meaningful dialogue.

Breaking the Silence Around Suicide

Suicide is a leading cause of death worldwide, with 
approximately 703,000 people dying by suicide each 
year, according to the World Health Organisation 
(WHO). For every person who dies by suicide, many 
more attempt it or struggle with suicidal thoughts. 
Despite these staggering statistics, discussions about 
suicide are often shrouded in silence, driven by fear, 
shame, and misunderstanding.

The stigma surrounding suicide can be paralysing. 
Many individuals grappling with suicidal thoughts 
feel isolated, believing that no one will understand 
their pain or that they are a burden to others. This 
silence can be deadly, as it prevents those in need 
from seeking help. By asserting that “it’s okay to talk”, 
we challenge this harmful narrative. We reassure 
those suffering that their feelings are valid, that they 
are not alone, and that seeking help is a sign of 
strength, not weakness.

The Power of Conversation

Talking about mental health, especially in the 
context of suicide, can be daunting. However, 
open conversations are a powerful tool in suicide 
prevention. When we say “it’s okay to talk”, we create 
a safe space for individuals to express their feelings 
without fear of judgment or reprisal.

Research indicates that talking about suicide does 
not increase the likelihood of suicidal behaviour. On 
the contrary, it can provide relief to those who are 
struggling, offering them an opportunity to share 
their burdens and receive support. Conversations 
about mental health also help dispel myths and 
misinformation, fostering a better understanding of 
the complex factors that contribute to suicide.

Furthermore, these conversations can have a ripple 
effect, encouraging others to speak up and seek 
help. When someone shares their struggles, it can 
inspire others to do the same, creating a culture of 
openness and support.
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Ending the Stigma Around Mental Health

The stigma surrounding mental health is a significant 
barrier to suicide prevention. Many people feel 
ashamed to admit they are struggling, fearing they 
will be labelled as “weak” or “broken.” This stigma 
is perpetuated by societal attitudes that equate 
mental health issues with personal failure or moral 
deficiency.

Saying “it’s okay to talk” directly challenges these 
harmful attitudes. It reinforces the idea that mental 
health is just as important as physical health, and 
that seeking help is a normal, healthy response to 
distress. By normalizing conversations about mental 
health, we can help dismantle the stigma that 
prevents so many from seeking the help they need.

Education is also critical to ending stigma. Many 
people still hold misconceptions about mental 
health and suicide, believing that only certain 
“types” of people are affected or that suicidal 

individuals are beyond help. 
Public awareness campaigns, 

mental health education in 
schools, and training for 
healthcare professionals 
can all contribute to 
a more informed and 

compassionate society.

How to Say “It’s Okay to Talk”

While the message “it’s okay to talk” is vital, how we 
convey this message is equally important. Here are a 
few key points to keep in mind:

- Listen Without Judgment: When someone opens
up about their mental health, the most important
thing you can do is listen. Avoid interrupting,
offering unsolicited advice, or making dismissive
comments. Sometimes, just being there is enough.

- Be Compassionate: Approach the conversation
with empathy and understanding. Let the person
know that their feelings are valid and that you care
about their wellbeing.

- Encourage Professional Help: While talking to
a friend or loved one can be incredibly helpful,
professional help is often necessary for dealing
with suicidal thoughts. Encourage the person to
seek therapy, counselling, or other mental health
services.

- Follow Up: Let the person know that you are there
for them, not just in the moment but in the days
and weeks to come. Regular check-ins can make a
big difference.

- Educate Yourself: Learn about the signs of suicidal
behaviour and how to respond appropriately. The
more you know, the better equipped you’ll be to
offer support.
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A Collective Responsibility
Saying “it’s okay to talk” is more than just a statement - it’s a call to action. It’s an 
invitation to break the silence, challenge stigma, and create a world where mental 
health is treated with the seriousness and compassion it deserves. Suicide prevention 
is a collective responsibility, and it begins with the simple act of opening up a 
conversation. By making it clear that it’s okay to talk, we can save lives and bring hope 
to those who need it most.

The message is clear: No one should suffer in silence. It’s okay to talk, and it’s okay to 
ask for help. Together, we can reduce stigmas’ and make a difference.




